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Corporal punishment in the home

As at September 2009, we are still trying to establish whether recent legal reform effectively prohibits all corporal punishment by parents. Article 204 of the Penal Code confirms a “right of correction” (derecho de corrección), and article 215 of the Family Code states that parents have a duty “to correct [their children] appropriately and moderately” (corregir adecuada y moderadamente). In April 2009, a new Law on Integral Protection of Children and Adolescents was passed which prohibits corporal punishment in article 38: Las niñas, niños y adolescentes deben ser tratados con respeto a su persona e individualidad y no pueden ser sometidos a castigos corporales, psicológicos o a cualquier otro trato ofensivo que atente contra su dignidad, sin perjuicio del derecho de la madre y padre de dirigirlos, orientarlos y corregirlos moderada y adecuadamente. We have yet to confirm that this means that the right of correction now excludes all corporal punishment, however light. The Domestic Violence Act (1996, revised 2004) does not explicitly prohibit corporal punishment of children.
Corporal punishment outside the home
Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools by article 90 of the General Law on Education and article 89 of the Law on Integral Protection of Children and Adolescents.
In the penal system, corporal punishment is prohibited as a sentence for crime and as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions.
Corporal punishment is prohibited in alternative care settings and in situations of employment under the Law on Integral Protection of Children and Adolescents, though we have yet to confirm that the right of correction no longer allows corporal punishment (see above).

In 2004, in its concluding observations on the state party’s second report, the Committee on the Rights of the Child referred to the Domestic Violence Act in relation to corporal punishment (CRC/C/15/Add.232, para. 44), but this does not prohibit corporal punishment of children. In light of the General Comment No. 8 adopted by the Committee on the Rights of the Child on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation in the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009, we hope the Committee will now question the state party in detail regarding the effect of the prohibition in the Law on Integral Protection of Children and Adolescents on the right of correction in the Penal and Family Codes, and emphasise the importance of prohibition covering all corporal punishment in childrearing, however light.
